New Classes and September Updates
1. New Classes
· At the end of today your child will be given a slip of paper indicating their new classroom and teacher for 2024/25.
· For Monday, your child will start with their new teacher and on their new bus.
· Kindergarten students will continue to follow the gradual transitions/welcoming conversations schedule next week.

2.  New Bus Groupings 
· For Monday morning, your child will line up at the appropriate bus (according to their new 2024/25 teacher). This will be their new bus going forward.
· The new bus groupings are as follows

	Bus A
	Mrs. Gilligan
	Mrs. Jack
	 

	Bus B
	Mrs. Metcalfe
	Mrs. Lowry/Panwar
	 

	Bus C
	Mrs. Kask/Bird
	Ms. Dawson
	Mrs. Sherle

	Bus D
	Ms. Pham/Smith
	Ms. Battle
	 




3. Playground Update!
· The contract has been awarded for the construction of a new playground. The playground will be built in the fenced area alongside the Winslow building. The timeline for completion is late October/early November. Attached are images of the playground project. 

4. Classroom Divisions
	Division #
	Grade
	Teachers

	9
	K/1
	Ms. Dawson

	8
	K/1
	Mrs Kask (Tuesday-Friday)/Mrs. Bird (Monday)

	7
	1
	Mrs. Lowry (Wednesday-Friday)/Ms. Panwar (Monday-Tuesday)

	6
	2
	Mrs. Metcalfe

	5
	2/3
	Mrs. Battle

	4
	3/4 
	Mrs. Pham (Monday-Thursday)/Mr. Smith (Friday)

	3
	3/4
	Mrs. Sherle

	2
	4/5
	Mrs. Gilligan

	1
	4/5 
	Mrs. Jack




5. Staffing Notes
· Our counsellor, Ms. Silver is off on leave at the moment. Mrs. Smalley is our new counsellor until her return. Mrs. Piche is our new youth worker who will be at the buses in the mornings and afternoon. 

We appreciate your support during a very busy first week. Enjoy your weekend!

